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VIA WEBSITE PORTAL  
Attorney General Aaron Frey  
Office of the Attorney General  
Consumer Protection Division  
Security Breach Notification  
111 Sewall Street, 6th Floor  
Augusta, ME 04330  
Email: breach.security@maine.gov   
 
Re: Notice of Data Security Incident 
 
Dear Attorney General Frey:  

Lewis Brisbois Bisgaard & Smith LLP (“Lewis Brisbois”) represents Centerspace, LP 
(“Centerspace”), a real estate company headquartered in Minneapolis, Minnesota. This letter is 
being sent because the personal information of certain Maine residents may have been involved 
in a recent data security incident experienced by Centerspace. The incident may have involved 
unauthorized access to or acquisition of the Maine residents’ names and driver’s license or state 
identification card numbers. 

On November 11, 2021, Centerspace discovered that it had experienced an incident disrupting 
access to certain Centerspace computer systems. In response, Centerspace took immediate steps 
to secure its systems and launched an investigation. Centerspace also engaged an independent 
digital forensics and incident response firm to determine what happened and to identify any personal 
information that may have been accessed or acquired without authorization as a result of the 
incident. Beginning on November 15, 2021, Centerspace learned that files potentially containing 
personal information may have been accessed or acquired by an unauthorized third-party in 
connection with this incident. On July 1, 2022, Centerspace determined that such files may have 
contained personal information belonging to certain Maine residents. 
 
Centerspace notified two (2) Maine residents of this incident via versions of the attached sample 
letters on July 14, 2022.  In so doing, Centerspace offered notified individuals 12 months of 
complimentary identity protection services through IDX, a global leader in risk mitigation and 
response.  
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Please contact me should you have any questions. 

 

 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Richard W. Goldberg of 
LEWIS BRISBOIS BISGAARD & SMITH LLP 

 
RWG 
 
Encl: Consumer Notification Letter 
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